## CANTON AMATEUR RADIO CLUB MINUTES AUGUST 16, 1995

The meeting opened with Dale KB8LWP passing around a card for all to sign and send along to Bill, K8JZN. Introductions went around the room with 40 members and 1 guest in attendance.

**Secretary's report**: There was one correction reported from the minutes of the last meeting. Rich's callsign was incorrect. It should have read Rich N8XGC. The minutes were then approved.

Saundra also reported that John N8WHH and his new bride have been stepping in and getting the Feedline out for all to read.

Thank you notes were sent out for field day. A sympathy card and a fruit basket was sent to the family of John McGeorge KE8NZ who is now a silent key. An encouragement card and a planter was sent to Bill K8JZN and Micki.

*Treasurer's report*: Field Day expenses were \$445.00. Our present balance is \$1273.00.

The report was accepted.

*Old business*: Special event station: Art W8FEC reported that he has received so far 75 envelopes as a result of the special event station that operated on 20 meters and 40 meter phone. Most of the contacts were made on SSB. Only 25-30 contacts were made on CW.

**New business**: Safety Break, It was stressed by the president that we need help to get this Safety break going, if not we will decline. Sign up sheets were passed around for volunteers to man the trailer and a sign up sheet for donating baked goods. The Safety Break will be September 22, 23, 24 & 25. It starts noon on Friday and finishes 8am Monday morning.

WA8AHK questioned about anyone having information on the Corporate Cup that will be coming up Sept. 9th.

KD8XD mentioned that Dick Stellarini WB8VUN will be stepping down from heading the VEC testing and someone is needed to fill his position. Anyone interested should contact Dick WB8VUN.

Ken W8EK then as usual gave us a very informative report.

The meeting adjourned and everyone headed off for coffee, donuts and one on one QSO's.